 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 20th October 2016
Councillors present;
Cllrs;  Ellin, Bristow, Partington ,Hoodless, Bradwell, Hart and Buttery.
Public present: Ward Cllr J.Barratt.
1672                Apologies for absence.
Cllr Hirst.
1673    
Declarations of interest


None declared.

1674
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 15th September2016.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the vice chairman.
1675

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Bristow performed the weekly inspection for the last month and reported a small amount of litter on the field and a damaged perimeter fence. The clerk will ask Mr Brannon to mend the fence.
The book was handed to Cllr Hoodless to perform the next month’s weekly inspections.

A damages manhole cover previously reported in May 2016 at the Kings Causeway/Prospect Close junction was noted as still unrepaired despite ERYC saying it would be repaired in June 2016. The clerk was asked to report this again to ERYC who have in turn contacted YWA (who own the cover) and asked them to repair it. A date of between 30/9 and 3/10 were given to do the works needed.

A further damaged manhole cover was reported by Cllr Ellin as opposite Quayfield square and the clerk has been asked to report this to ERYC Dave Sachs for repair.
The citizen link building was still noted as being unoccupied yet full of equipment despite ERYC saying it would be demolished or sold on many months ago. The clerk has now spoken with ERYC Mark Thomas asking what their plans are for this building and has been informed that the building is to be sold to adjacent landowners but as talks are still in negotiation no further information could be provided.
1676
 
Planning applications


None received.
1677

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.

Church Lane kerbs-the clerk reported to ERYC damage to the kerbs following on from residents’ complaints with accompanying photos. It appears the contractors who repaired the road have left several damaged kerbstones and not sealed them correctly creating movement. Also reported was a transition kerbstone left situated on the roundabout path causing wheelchair users and prams to use the road to avoid this kerb. ERYC have now visited the area and contacted the contractors to return and make good the kerbs.
.
Ernllca complaints protocol-the clerk has received copies of the model code of practice from Ernllca for complaints handling, grievance and disciplinary procedures.
Ernllca have asked that the parish council make a decision to either adopt these model codes or to design and use their own codes. It was resolved that the parish council will adopt the Ernllca codes and protocol if ever needed.
Retirement-The clerk has reported to the parish council that Mr Harold Bristow will retire as the cemetery groundsman as of 31st October 2016.

Dog fouling-further incidents of dog fouling in the village have been reported particularly along Reedness Road, Low Street and the river bank area. The clerk will contact the ERYC dog warden to request a visit. The clerk will also place the contact details for the ERYC dog warden on the notice board and on the website so that residents can report incidents themselves.

Riverbank landscaped area-Cllr Partington has received a resident’s complaint about the unkempt overgrown landscaped area owned by EA. As the parish council do not own or maintain this area it was resolved that all complaints should be directed to EA to make good. The clerk will place the appropriate EA contact details on the notice board and website so that concerned residents can report any concerns themselves to EA.

Kings Head passage-Cllr Hart informed the parish council that the damaged passage and steps have still not been repaired as previously assured by ERYC. The passage of concern is leading from High Street and Low Street running between number 12 High Street and the King’s Head public house. The clerk will report this again to ERYC.
1678

Ward councillor’s report.
Ward Cllr John Barratt gave a brief talk on items of interest to the parish council. In his report he confirmed ERYC Karen Wood will not be a part of the Twin Rivers wind farm panel and also provided information of a new defibrillator coming to Adlingfleet shortly.
1679                Financial matters.
The clerk provided a bank reconciliation and income and expenditure sheets showing the accounts for the six month period April to October 2016.

Cheques approved for payment;
Cq no 101716 Key Korner £42.19
Cq no 101712 S.Belton (wages) 
Cq no 101711 British Legion £18.50
Cq no 101713 YWA £5.82
Cq no 101714 H.Bristow £230.00

Cq no 101715 M.Brannon £230.00
1680 

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 17th November 2016 at 7.00pm. 
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